# MAULDIN PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES September 24, 2024 6:00 P.M.

**MEMBERS PRESENT:** Jonathan Paulsen, Randy Eskridge, Chauncelynn Locklear, Kevin Greene, Raj Reddy, Dan Chism

**MEMBERS ABSENT:** Lyon Bixler

**CITY STAFF PRESENT:** David Dyrhaug

## CALL TO ORDER/OPENING REMARKS

Mr. Paulsen called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Mr. Dyrhaug held roll call.

## **READING OF MINUTES**

Mr. Eskridge moved to accept the minutes for the May 28, 2024, Planning Commission meeting.

Ms. Locklear seconded the motion.

The motion to accept the minutes for the May 28, 2024, Planning Commission meeting passed by unanimous vote, 6-0.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

No old business was discussed.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

**Docket #:** PC-2024-10-PD

Request: Final Development Plan approval for the YMCA expansion at 550 Brookwood

Pointe Place

Mr. Dyrhaug introduced a request to approve the final development plan for the YMCA at 550 Brookwood Pointe Place. This expansion will include one standard size gym, three classrooms for afterschool and summer camp programs, two offices, a small conference room, restrooms, and storage.

Mr. Lynn Solesbee, with Bluewater Civil Design, introduced that he is here to represent the applicant and will be available to answer questions at the appropriate time.

Mr. Paulsen opened the floor to public comments.

Ms. Lynette Mappes, at 726 Elmbrook Drive, asked about the environmental impact and asked to know which trees will be removed.

No other public comments were offered.

Hearing no other comments, Mr. Paulsen closed the floor to public comments.

Mr. Solesbee pointed out on the plans where the trees will be removed and where new trees will be planted.

Mr. Chism asked if they anticipate needing additional parking.

Mr. Solesbee replied that the site already had excess parking over what is required. The net loss of parking will be seven spaces and the site will still comply with the minimum parking required by the City of Mauldin.

Mr. Chism asked if a traffic study is required.

Mr. Solesbee replied that a traffic study is not required.

Mr. Reddy asked staff if the new trees planted need to be same type and size as those that will be removed.

Mr. Dyrhaug replied that the City has minimum size requirements for new trees planted and the City also has an approved list of tree types. The new trees planted do not need to be the same size and type as what is removed but they do need to meet the size requirements and type prescribed in the City's zoning ordinance.

Mr. Dyrhaug provided the staff recommendation. The City staff have reviewed this final development plan and find it to be in compliance with the City's codes and ordinances. Staff recommends conditional approval of this final development plan with the following conditions:

1. The full civil engineering and landscape plans shall meet the standards in the codes and ordinances for the City of Mauldin.

Mr. Chism made a motion to conditionally approve the final development plan on the condition recommended by staff.

Mr. Reddy seconded the motion.

The motion to conditionally approve the final development plan for the YMCA expansion passed by a vote of 6-0.

The final development plan for the YMCA expansion was conditionally approved.

### OTHER BUSINESS

Mr. Dyrhaug presented the Planning Commission's current rules of procedure and asked if any member of the Planning Commission would like to recommend any revisions at this time.

Mr. Eskridge made a motion to adopt the current rules of procedure with no revisions.

Ms. Locklear seconded the motion.

The motion to adopt the rules of procedure passed by a vote of 6-0.

Mr. Dyrhaug opened the floor to nominations for the office of chair.

Mr. Eskridge nominated Mr. Paulsen for the office of chair.

Mr. Chism seconded the nomination.

No other nominations were made.

Mr. Dyrhaug closed the floor to nominations for the office of chair.

By a vote of 6-0, the Planning Commission elected Mr. Paulsen to serve in the office of chair.

Mr. Dyrhaug opened the floor to nominations for the office of vice-chair.

Ms. Locklear nominated Mr. Eskridge for the office of vice-chair.

Mr. Greene seconded the nomination.

No other nominations were made.

Mr. Dyrhaug closed the floor to nominations for the office of vice-chair.

By a vote of 6-0, the Planning Commission elected Mr. Eskridge to serve in the office of vice-chair.

Mr. Dyrhaug discussed the meeting schedule for the next 12 months. Mr. Dyrhaug recommended that the meeting date tentatively scheduled for December 24 be moved to December 17.

The Planning Commission presented no objection to moving the December meeting to December 17 should there be business to review in December.

No other business was discussed.

### **ADJOURNMENT**

Ms. Locklear moved to adjourn the meeting.

Mr. Reddy seconded the motion.

The motion to adjourn this meeting passed by unanimous vote, 6-0.

The Planning Commission meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m.